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7 % ’ # / - % , ) our results over the summer with both English and
WOUELOUELIETL mcredlbly maths improving by 14% and 10% respectively. The new

e SIET D 16 Wa "?‘Cadem'c Progress 8 measure shows that our students have

year so far'. The last eight weeks made the progress expected of them and this is now in

nave certalr!Iy flown by ano_l the line with expectation. As you may be aware, there is a

summer holidays are certainly a significant amount of curriculum change taking place at

SN e ) OUj new VEED 7 present nationally, with the introduction of new

studen_ts TEE S 1 specifications at both GCSE and A Level, GCSEs are

exceptlon_ally well_ and have transitioning from grades to numbers and we are

madea_lmmpr_esswestart, kmtgle rm ©?ec Pcj_rch Kgjc

S actlve_ MRS O.f OUl National Curriculum Levels at Key Stage 3. Mr

. . school community and growing Richardson will be providing further guidance about all

in confidence by the day. these changes through a series of presentations at our

| was delighted to be able to witness this first hand as | Review Evening and Day and information will also be

listened to them present their experiences of their available early next half term via our website/Parent

recent residential to Conway in assembly last week,  Mail.

with 7BMR being awarded the first ever House points We have now received our Academy Order and are

for Westminster Hous@Well done! hoping to progress our proposed academy conversion

On Thursday 22 September, we were delighted to to join Christleton Learning Trust over the next few
welcome Year 5 and Year 6 children along with their  months. The Trust is built upon 8 core values: Students
parents for our annual Open Evening. We received a lotgre always first, Mutual benefit, Inclusivity, Fairness,

of really positive feedback from the evening particularly Excellence and Learning, Partnership, Freedom to

in relation to the pride that our students show in their  jnnovate and make decisions and Integrity. These

school. Over 150 students proved themselves to be values are fundamental to our developing

excellent ambassadors for the school either as tour amjj _"mp_rgml* _ g uc qgcci r
guides or advocates for individual subject areas and | High School can continue its journey to become an

would just like to thank them again for their support.  outstanding school in the future whilst broadening the
Congratulations go to Dylan Welsh, Year 6 from opportunities available to our students, staff and the
Mtcpjcgef Qr, K_pw?qg* uf npidércsmminftycwemhve much td gaid flom Wwérkihg 9 |
famous faces quiz. Well done to all the runners up too, in partnership in this way and | will continue to keep

you may have spotted via our Twitter feed that Miss  you updated about our progress in the coming weeks.
MBS WFEE SISl (VR [RESET ) [EAES (i GLits & | would just like to take this opportunity to wish

number of primary school assemblies over the last everyone a lovely half term and we look forward to

couple of weekst welcoming our students back
We were delighted to see a significant improvement in again on Tuesday 8 November.

Miss Watterson
(%! $4%! #( %2
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STATUS Quo's former drummer, Jeff Rich had all KS3 students
ecrrgle ©bmul * bmul bccncp _IDb
during a percussion master class last week.
During his hour and half session on Thursday 13 October he invitec
students to try out a variety of percussion instruments whilst giving
them an insight into the music industry. Students and staff then
accompanied him in a rhythm based mini performance ending with
dgl _jc wufgaf ¢l _"jcb msp qrs
personal drum Kit!
Jeff said,"/t's all about inspiration, because a lot of these kids will
never have been in front of a live musician before, especially
bpskg* wufgaf _pc _ tcpw nmucpd

Hcdd u_q Qr rsg Osm2g bpskkcp
his music skills with young people. Since then, he has taken his
drum workshop to over 7,000 schools across the UK.

Looking back on his own path to music, Jeffsail:G [/ c t ¢ p
anything like this at my school. | had to do it the hard way, playing
pots and pans in the kitchen. | took any weekend job, cleaning cars
and stuff, to get money to buy a snare drum and gradually built the B
kit up." .

Headded:« G amkc dpmk _ pc_jjw bcn, g
n_pclrqg amsjbli2r _ddmpb dmp kc |
rfc ksgqga "'sqgl/lcqgqq, Grdqg _j; _ %
em dmp gr, = Nee(F.o.
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/ 'MI3UcbIcqb_w 3 Marm cp uc fcjb m:
Npmbsargml * ©OPmai md ?ecq?, Lc_pj
in the workshop auditions leading up to the formal audition evening

with students having to perform a section of the script and perform

part of a song for the show in front of a panel of six judges.

It was very intense but needless to say, there was such a large pool

md r _jclr rm afmmgc dpmk* dmpksj _
Rehearsals are now well under way for the production and it is

already proving to be one which will be remembered for a long time,

not least because of the music, but because of the talent of the

gr sbclrg ncpdmpkgl e gr j
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| 1 On Thursday 22 September, QPHS played host to an incredibly
talented group of 40 Japanese students who travelled over 6000

miles to visit Chester as part of an International Cultural Exchange
Programme led by Allan Owens from the University of Chester.

The student ensemble performed enythmical piece of worlon

their Taiko Drums to Sixth Form students studying, Drama,
Performing Arts and Music. The performance was fantastic with one
of our Sixth Formers statingz r ¢ g gl apcbg jc¢c rm
a large group of performers can be and just how much they enjoy
their art..

Following on from their performance, Professor Owens led an
intercultural drama workshop looking at how metaphor in a story

can be interpreted in a similar way in different cultures thegeak
different languages. Mr. Yeoman, Lead Practitioner for Teaching and
Learning at QPHS saidsGr ¢ g _k_xgl e rm qgcc
and other methods of norverbal communication are universal and
how acceptance and friendships can develop between two very
different groups of people".

i The workshop served part of the enrichment offer available to
& LY '} students at Queen's Park High School, as it aims to develop their
T2 N awareness of international and intercultural relationships that exist
across the world.

STEM 0 ") "1 ]

On Friday 14 October, visitors from IntoFilm and The Big Beomth 34 %- Al OA
West came to QPHS to give a show on how visual effects are linked to
STEM. We won this opportunity due to our work with STEM club lookina
at animal behaviour through the investigation of how snails react to
different environments.

Year 10 were the lucky group to have this experience!

We were able to see the most upo-date technology used in the
production of movies and computer games and even witnessed the
creation of a computergenerate zombie from scratch. The team talkec
to the students about how STEM links to the film industry (Maths is
important than Art for animation roles!), different career opportunities
the sector and some interesting facts such as over 3000 people work §
on the new Iron Man film!

4] . 41 7 %2 3
O9AAO pm Q pp " OO Elwhy & inedsy@idivhlt theduddss D

_ _ _ - o from Liz West (Marketing Manager) students were given
Mel’lln Entertainment is a multlnatlonal pub|IC I|m|ted the Opportunity to develop their own business Concepts

company operating 115 attractions in 23 countries to help the resort improve what they offer to customers.

went to Alton Towers on Friday 7 October to find out  and a zip wire to cross the park .

about how the company delivers unique and
memorable experiences to millions of visitors every
year.

Well done to Chloe Wissett who won a fast track ticket
due to her excellent contribution!
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Since | moved from Bermuda my life has been a roller coaster of  §
excitement and fun! | have made a lot of new friends like DD, Amelic s&*
Ecmpegl _ _I'b X_wl _9 rfcw f _tec
problem. My friend Amelia lives right across the road so that is
handy.

At Conway we were all in a room together, we had a lot of fun
sharing two nights together! Conway was great fun; we did loads of
activities, with different people in my group. This was a great
experience, as now | have a lot more friends.

My favourite activity was the night goggles, it blacked everything out »
and you had to hold onto a rope and go under, over and around an
obstacle course. It was really good fun.

| have had a great start at QPHS and | feel | will have a really good
time with friends over the years to come!
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On Saturday 24 September, Year 10 students Lauren Taylor, Faith
Robson Hall, Kaylum Morris, Hannah Powell and Britney Osei
took part on the memory walk for dementia at Delamere Forest.

Laurensaid« Gr uv_q pc_jjw ds/ _ g uc
start and there were horses around, plenty of food and many

dogs. It was a great atmosphere with over 3,500 people doing

rfec u_ji glajsbgle rfc bgllcp |
Rf c bcbga rcb grsbclrqg p_ggchb
Vera Morris.
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\ Thanks to all those
who donated their

. scrummy bakes for
our McMillan Coffee
Morning ®and to all
those who sacrificed
their waste lines
eating them and

donating so generously!
Uc k_bc hsqgr mtcp / 0. d nfyrsiudegigaregiying Mary BerryapdPaul Holljwood

for a 20 minute coffee break! Well done to Ms Britlang @ run for their money at our ifiouse Master Chef
for guessingthe | Ammi cpw Aj s Qm d_p rfgq
In aid of closest to 456 goodies, including cookies, chocolate brownie muffins,

WE ARE spots on the cake | Shortbread, and even doughnuts. Students discuss

‘ and for generously and decide what recipes they would like to try and get
MACMILLAN.

bml _r gl e | floctgke home their creations! The Club runs on
CANCER SUPPORT 3

winnings back to | Tuesday afternoons as part of our Enrichment
the charity. Programme.
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Year 12 students had a great time at the Conway Residential Centre fromr

Monday 12®Wednesday 14 September as part of their transition and
induction into the Sixth Form.

Students were accompanied by the Year 12 tutors, Mr Clubb, Mrs Skeoct =
and Mr Yeoman plus Mrs Scanlon, Director of Sixth Form and Miss
Watterson who supported students through a number of team work and
physical outdoor activities as well as sessions on independent learning
and other key skills essential for success as Sixth Form students.

All of the students threw themselves in with gusto and achieved a lot, bot
personally and as part of a team.

Mrs Scanlonsaid« Gr v _q _ pc_j njc_qgspc r
supported one another and encouraged individuals to push themselves tt
achieve goals and challenges! was proud of how well they worked

rmecrfcp _Ib i/l mu rf_r rfcw _pc ¢r'

4( % " %! #(
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m Rfc Qgvrf Dmpk A

project has got underway quickly thic §8
Autumn term.

Rf c Pcr _gj Qmagcrw ufgaf ggqg rfc rfg
business, have been busy renovating the outdoor area for Sixth Form and
staff to eat their lunch outdoors. They have been hard at work sanding

down the tables and staining them in colours to create a tranquil and

relaxing ambience.

Rfc I __kec _I'b rfckc md rfc A_dp f _qg
Sixth Form are on task to develop their ideas which include planting for
outside and additional seating and artwork to display on the walls inside
rfc A_dp,

Once all the work has been completed it will be a truly unique space for the
Sixth Form. Watch this space for the official launch date. . . !
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3 O / 2 4 3 On Monday 10 October our Year 7 football team headed out full
energy and confidence to compete in a football tournament at

9 A A O X & '|' '|' C") A A Abhey Gatz Collzge.

They started the tournament slowly with a draw in the first game
and then suffered a loss against Abbey Gate (the hosts)-6f, 1
although we deserved to win this game as we created so many
more chances to score. Despite this our boys kept their heads uj
and looked on to the next game still full of excitement and
positivity.
Year 7 soon found their stride and went on to beat Bishop Hebe
Kings and drew against a very good Upton High School, to finis
runners up in the tournament against four other great schools.

The parents and students who were present were extremely pro
and so they should be as our Year 7 students deserved every
medal they received. All students shook hands with each other &
left with beaming smiles on their faces.

# OI-#Ol001 OOU 3 OAAAOO

Congratulations to Zara GautiePrice and DD Smyth | gained second place after competing in the IM3 single
who came 5th and 11th respectively in the Chester and and Eve Finlay, Year 12 and Amy Williamson, Year 13
District Cross Country Championships on Wednesday|1®ined together for the first time in a while also took
October. A great result for both girls! second place in the IM3 double category.

All our rowers enjoyed the day and the conditions were

2 / 7 ) . ' . % 7 3 excellent for the event.

I CAAOIT &0 , 11T C $EOOAT AA 3EO
Year 10 and above travelled to Salford Quays in
Manchester to take part in The Agecroft Rowing Club
Head Race. The race is held on the River Irwell, over a
3000m course with the finish line being just outside the
BBC building.
There was success for Gwilym Harris from Year 10 who
raced against eleven Year 11 boys from across the
Northwest, he achieved an impressive time being 23
seconds faster than the rower who came second!
Zara GautierPrice and Kiera Burke from Year 10

This was the first head of the season with the older
rowers competing over 5000m and the younger
rowers, 2750m. For every rower it was a gruelling race
to complete, but everyone managed it with some even
racing twice in other combinations.

Both crews in the morning division came second, with
not much between them and first.

The afternoon division was a lot busier, with nine crews
out on the water which included a J16 quad with
Charlie, Henry, Morgan and Jack stepping in last
minute. 'b a ke d q

grpc i _ ) _ gpagr . | r
J15 double category by beating three other crews and In tRe short course Kiera and Zara were in the!r \%IJlS
double; they did really well and came first. Gwilym and

having a time better than three Year 11 crews. - (i 116 doubl the |
Our older rowers Emily Cox, Year 13 came second in the B © O\ In & R, 1 CoR

' I
adults IM2single category, Rona Fishburn, Year 12 ) G0 e ST S o e B S

amlrglscb ONF2qg ugllgle f
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